Minutes – Board Meeting – December 9, 2008
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Phone Conference Call 8:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting included:

Al Vaughan, David Arthur, Margaret Hornbeck, and Gene Hart
The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.

Gene Hart, Treasurer gave the financial report as follows. A deposit of $1675 from contributions has been made. This includes a donation from Michael O'Brien's sister, Margaret. Gene indicated he has another $25 check and hopefully will receive some more contributions in response to our recent newsletter requesting donations. The Treasurer’s report was accepted.

Al requested that Gene send him Margaret's address so he can send a thank you note.
Gene stated that both he and Nancy currently sign each check from our account. It was decided that we should keep this practice. All in favor.

Al indicated he had spoken with Benchmark bank concerning the establishment of new accounts for other class funds such as needed for the Class of 88 Scholarship. He was told that a form needed to be completed for this action. Gene will contact Nicole Martin (676-8444) at Benchmark Community Bank to obtain the Resolution Form to complete and return to the bank. Gene, as Treasurer, will have the authority to approve/disapprove additional accounts from other classes which are recognized as under the Foundation. All in favor.
Al motioned that we should develop guidelines for adding new class scholarships and provided the following suggested guidance.

New classes that join in providing a scholarship should do the following.

1. Establish a scholarship committee. Provide names, addresses and phones to the Foundation Board. 
2. Develop their scholarship criteria and provide to the director of guidance at Central. Provide the criteria to the Foundation Board Secretary for posting on the Foundation web site.

3. Work with the Foundation Board Treasurer and the bank to set up their account. Determine who they want to sign their checks. We recommend that 2 individuals sign as our practice. For integrity the Foundation Board Treasurer will have access to all accounts.

4. Determine how they will fund their account.

5. Within a year have a plaque made that will recognize their scholarship winners. This plaque will be mounted on the wall at Central. It would be good to have by the end May for their first scholarship recipient.

6. Each class will propose the amount of their scholarship to the board for approval. 

7. Report each year by July 15th (which is 15 days after the close of the Foundation’s year, June 30th) the individual contributions and their names and each expenditure.

8. Appoint someone to the Publicity and Endowment Committees.

9. Invite someone to be present at Foundation board meeting conference calls.

David seconded Al’s motion and all approved.

Al will contact Scott Wingfield, of the class of 1988 and begin the process of getting them established.

David agreed to be on the Publicity Committee in response to Al’s request for volunteers. Nancy will be asked if she would also like to be on this committee. Open for others as well. We will invite members from the Class of ‘88.

Al requested volunteers to serve on the Endowment Committee. Gene, David and Al agreed to be on the Endowment Committee. Al stated that a local contact for Endowments is Robert Hawthorne, Jr. Robert is involved in establishing an endowment for Kenston Forest. We will request that he advise us on a pro bono basis.
We had a discussion on how to handle funds that are designated as going into the endowment fund. There is a concern about co-mingling funds. This needs more discussion and advice. Gene agreed to talk with Robert Hawthorne.

David suggested that the Board consider setting up a general scholarship fund that would be open for anyone to contribute to. Al mentioned that there are others in the county that provide $'s for scholarships to seniors. Maybe they would like to join the Foundation. This discussion will be continued.

Al asked the question if there were any state or federal grants that the Foundation may submit application for. David indicated we could apply if we know of any.

Al thanked David for locating 3 missing addresses of Class of ’67 members. Al will send them a newsletter.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
